

# The Civic Courier

The Women's Civic Club of Panama City Beach, Inc.

February 2018 Volume VI1- Issue 6



# From the President's Desk

Cheri Leistner

It's Beach Boogie TIME, and our ladies have planned a wonderful evening that includes tremendous auction items and delicious food!! It will definitely be a night for all of us to enjoy.

But that's not all that is planned. Our ladies have really been multitasking and planning other activities for the last three months of our year. First up is Member to Member Bunco on Feb.15, and our annual Spring Fling Arts and Craft Show will be March 3.

It's wonderful to see these committees planning wonderful activities for us that in turn allow us to provide support to so many in the PCB community.

Thanks and blessings to ALL for the work that you do for the WCC and PCB!

#### Cherí

# Member-to-Member Bunco Party coming soon

A Member-to-Member Bunco party will be held on Thursday, Feb 15, 2018 at the Egg & I, located at 1114 Thomas Drive across from the Navy Base and next to Bruster's Ice Cream.

We will begin play at 10:30 a.m. and have lunch provided afterward. Prizes are included! The cost is \$18.00 per person. We will need to know that you are coming no later than Tuesday, February 13th. Please RSVP to Kay Vider at 596-0638 or <a href="mailto:kayvider@gmail.com">kayvider@gmail.com</a>.



# WCC helps ring in New Year



Thousands celebrated New Year's at Pier Park. Several WCC members, husbands and friends helped distribute blue hats to everyone at midnight.

(Picture courtesy of Joshua Boucher, News-Herald)

### Many wonderful items offered for Beach Boogie Dance & Silent Auction this Saturday, February 3, 2018

Disney World passes, a heliconter ride, two Southwest airlines passes, a condo package at Destin, golf at Holiday and Panama Country Club, a Stand-Up Paddle Board, and a Wind Creek Hotel stay & cooking class are just a few of the variety of things that will be offered at the Silent Auction on February 3, 2018 at Lyndell Center. There's something for everyone, so bring your charge card or check book and your friends with you when the doors open at 6 p.m. so you can take something special home with you!

Tickets (\$15.00) are still available at the Lyndell Center M,W &F from 9—11 a.m., and will also be available at the door that evening.

Sue Jiles has her <u>Kitchen Commit-</u> tee ready for serving an hors d'oeurves buffet at 6:30. BYOB and set ups will be provided.

The <u>Silent Auction Committee</u> is chaired by Julie Bailey and Debra Fazzone. Bring articles to luncheon.

Dance Committee: Connie Peterson and Lana Lowery, Dance Chairmen, say it will be held from 6 to 10 p.m. Jim Lawson will again provide his music for listening and dancing. He plays everything from waltzes to line dancing. There will be door prizes and a 50/50 drawing.

For questions or info, please call

Connie: 850-236-0218 Lana: 404-452-2802 Sue: 770-364-5890 Julie: 706-506-2647 Debra: 850-625-8660

#### The Civic Courier

# Two new members installed during January meeting



New members, Lynn Padgett and Roberta "Bobbie" Griggs are shown above with Bobbie's sponsor, Joyce Goetz during the installation ceremony.



## Get to know our new members



Roberta "Bobbie" Griggs

I'm originally from Atlanta GA. My family lived in Newnan GA for 37 years where we raised a daughter and son. I also have one adult grandson. We have owned a beach home in Panama City Beach since 1992. My husband of 52 years and I permanently retired to PCB in 2010. He has since passed nearly 2 years ago. I personally enjoy traveling the world with friends, gardening around my lovely home, relaxing at the beach, and getting together with extended family and friends. Being involved with various civic organizations throughout life has offered fulfilling fellowship with inspiring people and projects that positively impact the community.

I moved to Panama City Beach from Park City, UT, in October of 2001. I have an adult son and daughter who continue to enjoy and reside in the ski areas of Utah.. On arrival in PCB, I saw a need in the beach tourism industry and started The Beach Butlers, a grocery shopping and delivery service. I recently sold the business and am retired. I volunteer for Citizens Assisting Police and VFW Post 10555 in PCB. I am honored to expand my volunteer efforts and become a member of WCC.

Birthdays Month EBRUARY

- 6 June Wetzel
- 8 Cherry Creekmore
- 10 Sue Jiles
- 17 Felicia England

Many of our members have had the flu or been in the hospital. Please keep Beth Watrous, Tom and Cherry Creekmore and many, many others in your prayers. Drop them a card to let them know you care.



Myonne Jermaine Hodges (1925-2018) (mother of Julie Hodges Bailey)

Myonne Hodges was born September 26, 1925 and died January 15, 2018. Her service will be held on February 9 in San Antonio, Texas at Laurel Heights Methodist church where she's been a member for almost 60 years. She will be missed by many of the people that she came in contact with because of her genuineness, interest in them, and a wonderful sense of humor.

Julie adds, "I have felt the many prayers and good wishes from the Women's Civic Club."

The Women's Civic Club of Panama City Beach, Inc.

Post Office Box 9759 Panama City Beach, FL 32417

Email: womenscivicclub@aol.com



Editors: Nan VandenBerg & Elaine Lichtenberger

Phone-814-4265

E-mail—nanvan27@gmail.com

Printed Courtesy of Coldwell Banker

Carroll Realty, Inc.

10930 Hutchison Blvd.

# New club shirts introduced at January meeting



New shirts in the club's colors with logo and member's name are now available for purchase (\$20) and for each new member. See or call Sue Jiles to order at 770-364-5890.

## **Coming Events**

February 1-Luncheon 11 a.m. TGI Fridays Speaker: Janet Piepul-St. Joe Foundation

February 3—Dance & Silent Auction **Lyndell Center** 6 p.m. to 10 p.m.

February 13-Mardi Gras



February 14—Valentines' Day



- February 15-Bunco Party 10:30 a.m. The Egg & I—1114 Thomas Drive
- February 22—Executive Board Meeting
- March 3—Spring Fling Art & Crafts Show **Lyndell Center** 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.

### **Donations for February**

- 1. This month we are collecting pillows and laundry detergent for **Domestic Violence**.
- 2. Food Pantry donations are collected at each luncheon. Hearty soup, chili, crackers, paper products and personal hygiene articles are always welcome.





The Arts & Craft Show Committee met at Triple J's recently for a business luncheon. "Spring Fling" is coming up March 3, 2018 at the Lyndell Center, 9-am-3p.m.